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Newsletter Week 8 Term 4 28 November 2016 
 

PBL Focus: Solving a problem 
• Decide on the problem 
• Think of choices 
• Make a plan 
• Do it 

 
New Relieving Principal Appointed 
It is with great pleasure that I inform everyone that 
the Director Public School NSW South Coast Area, has 
appointed Mrs Kristie Goldthorp as the relieving 
principal at NEPS. 
Mrs Goldthorp will commence official duties at the 
beginning of the 2017 school year. In the meantime, 
Mrs Goldthorp and I will be meeting in order to 
conduct a handover so that the transition is as 
seamless as possible. 
Many of you will remember Mrs Goldthorp who 
worked at the school in 2014 and 2015. 
 
School Bus 
The bus has arrived. 
We are very excited to have taken delivery of the bus 
on Thursday. However, I must point out to all parents 
and carers that the bus does not provide free 
transport for students to any excursion. While the 
school will maintain and insure the bus, support is 
needed to cover the cost of fuel. 
It is planned to have the bus decorated with the school 
logo and identify the community groups that have 
provided sponsorship for the purchase. 
 
Reading Your Child’s Report 
Please take the time to read these tips before you read 
your child’s report. 
Could try harder…… Always does her best…. Lacks 
concentration.  
 
Do these comments, taken from a batch of student 
reports sound familiar? Student reports bring mixed 
feelings for parents. Pleasure and pride if they are 
performing well but considerable angst when children 
are not progressing as you hoped. Reports can mean 
anxious times for children too. Will my parents be 
disappointed or proud? are the main concerns of most 
children. Kids of all ages take their cues from their 
parents, so your reaction to their  
 

 
School report can affect the way they see themselves 
as learners and as people.  
Before you rip open the sealed envelope containing 
the report do a little self-check to see if you are in the 
right frame of mind: 
 
1. Are your expectations for your son or daughter 
realistic and in line with their ability? Expectations are 
tricky. If they are too high then kids can be turned off 
learning. Too low and there is nothing to strive for. 
Pitch your expectations in line with your child’s 
abilities. 
 
2. Do you hold the belief that children learn at 
different rates? There are slow bloomers, late 
developers and steady-as-you-go kids in every 
classroom, so avoid comparing your child to siblings, 
your friends’ children and even yourself when you 
were a child. Instead look for individual progress. 
 
3. Are you willing to safeguard your child’s self-esteem 
rather than deflate it? Self-confidence is a pre-
requisite for learning, so be prepared to be as positive 
and encouraging as possible.  
 
Mr Collins 
Principal 

COMING EVENTS TERM 4  

Week 8  

Mon 28 November Garden Workshop 

Tues 29 November Year 6 Transition SHS 

Tues 29 November TAPSTAR K-2 

Wed 30 November  Whole School Assembly 2pm 

Fri 2 December Dump Zone Presentation 

Week 9  

Tues 6 December Figtree Farm DSU excursion 

Thurs 8 December Presentation Assembly 9:30 

Fri 9 December Preschool Christmas Party 

Week 10  

Mon 12 December Shoalhaven City Lanes Stage 1 

Tues 13 December Jamberoo 8.30am -3pm Stage 3 

Tues 13 December Roxy Cinema Nowra Stage 2 

Thurs 15 December Year 6 Farewell 

Fri 16 December  Last day of Term 4 
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P&C NEWS 
School Banking 
School Banking every Thursday 8:45am till 9am at 
the Canteen window.  
 
Uniform Shop 
Eftpos is back with a small fee of $1.00 per 
transaction. Opening hours are Monday and 
Thursday morning 8.45am till 9.15am. Layby now 
to beat the new year rush with just 10% deposit. 
School Shirts  $20.00 
Skorts  $18.00 
Logo Hat  $12.00 
Library Bags are also available. 
Due to a price increase the CARGO SHORTS have 
been modified to keep prices down. 
 
P&C Meeting 
Monday 5th December at 9.30am in the staff 
room. This will be a general meeting then our 
AGM. Everybody welcome to attend 
 
Book Club 
Issue 8 is due back by 30 November, sorry no 
LATE ORDERS will be accepted. 
 
 
 

 

Weekly Awards K - 2 Week 7 

Wallaroo Malakai, Jasper, Izabella, Jess 

Wombat Conin, Maykeira 

Numbat Karma, Stephanie, Kash, Saffron 

Emu Olive, Jasmine 

Echidna Abbie, Layla, Melody, Lilah D, 
Ell-Grace, Layla S 

Gecko Jasmine, Joshua, Kasiah 

Weekly Awards 3 – 6 Week 8 

Platypus Bianca, Corey 

Bilby Yega, Zac 

Kangaroo Kaliyah 

Dingo Gemma, Tiesha 

Bandicoot Kyle, Jalil 

Possum Skylar, Hayley 

Kookaburra Steven 

15 Neppie Award K – 2 Week 8 

Numbat Evan, Koby 

Echidna Melody, Matahari 

15 Neppie Award 3 – 6 Week 8 

Bilby Tarmonee 

Platypus Allirah, Astra, Lionel, Cristina 

30 Neppie Award K – 2 Week 8 

Numbat Saffron, Kash, Karma 

Echidna Cooper 

Wallaroo Nate, Malakai, Taylor, Eithan, 
Shae, Jorga 

30 Neppie Award 3 - 6 Week 8 

Kookaburra Blake, Beau, Quinny, Blake O 

Bilby Jeneven 

Platypus Tinesha 

Bandicoot Brandii 

45 Neppie Award K – 2 Week 8 

Wallaroo Izabella, Gemma, Jess 

45 Neppie Award 3 – 6 Week 8 

Kookaburra Hayley, Lance, Hayden, Zac, 
Zoeanne 

Magpie Tristan, Tyrell, Lorna, Ryan, 
Adam, Kiana 

Bilby Zac 

Platypus Jye, AJ, Phoebe, Gemma, Keagan 

Bandicoot  Brandii 

60 Neppie Award 3 - 6 Week 8 

Kookaburra Jason 

Bilby Tiana 

Platypus Tyra, Christian, Corey, Jemma, 
Bianca, Rebecca 

Bandicoot Crystal, Aaliah, Breanna, Kiplan 

75 Neppie Award 3 – 6  Week 8 

Platypus Teneisha, Lachlan, Dawne, Amelia 

Bandicoot Kiralee, Crystal, Emily T 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Twilight Garden Party 

Great to see many community members, 
parents and students at the Twilight Garden 
Party.  Although the weather wasn't great 
those attending enjoyed live music, hot food, 
plant and fruit giveaways, the Shoalhaven 
Beekeepers and painting. 

Later we all walked out to Douglas Street for 
the Mayor to unveil the colourful murals 
created by some of our Stage 3 students. 

Thank you to Liliana and the Nowra East Pride 
Community Group and all involved for making 
it a pleasant afternoon for all. 

 

Library Matters… 

It’s that time of the year again when students need to 
have a big search for their library books and return 
them to the library. Have a look under the bed, in the 
car, on the bookshelf, etc. The first class to have all 
their books returned will win a treat in the library. If a 
book cannot be located then we ask for $10 as a 
contribution towards the cost of the book. Thank you 
to parents and carers for your support with finding 
library books. 
 
The Summer Reading Club begins on December 1 at 
the Nowra Library and extends throughout the 
summer holidays. A reading kit can be collected from 
the Nowra Library or ring the library for more 
information on 44293705. 
 
Mrs Urquhart – Teacher Librarian 

 

 

NEPS School Captain  
2017 Candidates 

 
Candidates will be presenting speeches to all 

students from Year 2 to Year 6. 
 

Speeches will be held on Thursday 1 
December at 12:15pm in the School Hall 

 
Parents /Carers are welcome to attend. 
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